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SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
Tel: 01553 671692                                                                                      The Parish Office 
e-mail: info@southwoottonpc.co.uk                                                              24 Church Lane

South Wootton

King’s Lynn

PE30 3LJ
14th November 2018

Borough Council of Kings Lynn & West Norfolk

Mrs K Lawty – Senior Planner

Kings Court

Chapel Street

Kings Lynn

PE30 1EX

Dear Mrs Lawty
Ref: 16/02231/OM – Residential Development of up to 635 dwellings at land west of Kinght’s Hill
When the above outline planning application for the proposed development at Knight’s Hill was published, South Wootton Parish Council raised strong objections to the scale and density of the development as well as other issues of concern (see attached document). In the more recent published documents we are pleased to see that some of our objections have been addressed by the developer but there still remain a number of issues of concern.

We welcome the creation of 5 ha extra informal open space, which has resulted in the number of properties being reduced from 635 to 600 (although we would like to see them lowered further) and the density reduced from 19dph to 17dph. We note and support that the proposed new or diverted bus route will enter the site at the new roundabout and after taking in a large proportion of the site will exit via the same roundabout back onto Grimston Rd. Local residents will be pleased that access from the site to Ullswater Ave will be for pedestrians/cyclists and emergency services only (restricted by bollards).The proposal to incorporate a new footway/cycleway around the perimeter with links to Grimston Rd, Reffley Wood and the adjacent new Clayland development is also welcome. However, both of the two access links onto the Clayland site must be for pedestrians/cyclists only as this is one of the conditions imposed when the Borough Council approved (supported by the Parish Council) this development. The proposal to
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 extend the 40mph speed limit up to the A148/A149 roundabout is welcome but the Parish Council would like to go further and see the 30mph speed limit at Langley Rd extended back to the A148/A149 roundabout.

Anglia Water, NCC and KL Drainage Board all have raised concerns regarding surface water drainage and effluent disposal. As expressed by these bodies a robust design concept for surface water management needs to be developed and approved by them. Sewage disposal is also a major problem. It was previously stated the existing public sewer system can only accommodate up to 428 dwellings and to compensate for the extra dwellings up to 600 the effluent would be stored in holding tanks and pumped out into sewers along Sandy Lane at night. Past experience has shown that overnight disposal has on occasion resulted in an overpowering smell making it difficult for residents to sleep. Clearly, either the number of dwellings should be reduced to the level that can be supported by the existing public sewer system or an alternative sewage drainage strategy approved by the above organisations is adopted, if this is possible.

The Parish Council has concerns that this development along with the other major developments west of Hall Lane (450 properties) and west of Nursery Lane (130 properties) in South Wootton will have a significant impact on the existing highway network. It is predicted that by 2026 there will be issues of overcapacity. This will happen even if the Knight’s Hill development does not occur. Surely, this indicates that the number of dwellings should be reduced (including those at the other sites) to, at least, partly alleviate the traffic congestion issues.

The Parish Council wishes to put on record its strong opposition to the scale of the Knight’s Hill development. 

Yours sincerely

D Price
David Price Chairman

South Wootton Parish Council

